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Vice President Harold Martin report:

1. Non-tenure track faculty (NTTF): Following up on a 2002 review (and meetings on the subject among selected provosts and deans last year, each institution is requested to review NTTF policies, staffing, and plans. A committee lead by GA is reviewing definitions of teaching loads, benefits, rights of appeal and related policies. The status of graduate teaching assistants is also being reviewed.
2. A Commission on Hate Crimes has been created. The 11- member commission includes students,  staff and faculty form 10 UNC institutions.  The commission will consider the development of a University-wide requirement for diversity orientation for all first-time students.  The commission’s work is to be completed by March 31, 2009. 

Rob Nelson, VP Finance:

1. UNC distance education planning.  Rob Nelson, Alan Mabe, Jim Sadler and Frank Prochaska gave presented an overview of UNC distance education. The importance of access and convenience were mentioned, coupled with the importance of maintaining academic quality. The UNC online learning initiative is particularly beneficial in that it will allow non-traditional students greater access and it will help the system accommodate a (projected) significant growth in student enrollment over the next decade. Faculty Assembly has suggested that the mission and goals of the UNC online learning program are not as clearly defined as they might be. GA has agreed to work with Faculty Assembly to better define those goals, as well as examine questions relating to academic quality, quality assurance, staffing, accountability, and funding models.
President Erskine Bowles:

1. Congratulations to the eight campuses who achieved the Carnegie Foundation’s of “Community Engagement” classification. This voluntary classification is earned by application to the Foundation—with careful documentation. The seven campuses besides WCU to earn this recognition are:  Appalachian State, East Carolina, North Carolina Central, UNC Charlotte, UNC Greensboro, UNC Wilmington, UNC Pembroke.

2. EB outlined the current state of the budget situation, and presaged his subsequent letter to the BOG on this subject [dated Jan. 26 and included as a separate handout]. The chancellors are responsible for hiring at the institutional level; faculty hiring is not frozen but is under tight constraints. State travel is still a matter of interpretation.  All positions are frozen at GA.  
Chair Judith Wegner, moderating:

Faculty Assembly discussed possible responses to the budget situation. Delegates agreed that faculty should continue to provide a voice in budgetary decisions (both at GA and on respective campuses), particularly as they might affect academic programs and their quality—and that budget decision-making process in this realm should be as transparent as possible.

More at

http://uncfacultyassembly.northcarolina.edu/
